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Burlington Shag Club Newsletter 

From The Prez. 

Summer is finally getting 
here, and glad of it.  The 
club members have been 
so busy on committees.  I 
can’t wait to see the fruit 
of their labor’s….it’s going 
to be great.  Congratula-
tions to all who worked 
on and supported all of 
our events, Fun Golf Tour-
nament, Bingo, The BSC 
Float, etc.  It’s great to see 
the members having fun 
together.  We all had a 
great time at the Eden 
Area Shag Club Party.  We 
had around 10 members 
from the Burlington Shag 
Club in attendance.  Make 
plans to support our other 
Shag Club Partners.  We 
have had a lot of interest 
from other Shag Clubs 
concerning our Area Party 
– “Don’t miss it!”  Nita and 
committee are working 
hard to make sure that 

you have a ball.  So be 
there and be ready to 
have fun and dance.  You 
missed a wonderful eve-
ning at our last business 
meeting, if you were not 
there.  It was our Second 
Chance Prom Night.  Lots 
of members came dressed 
to impress and the ladies 
were beautiful and mag-
nificent.  So come to the 
business meeting night 
and support whatever the 
entertainment committee 
has planned for the eve-
ning.  Evelyn Turner is is-
suing our Fun Monday 
raffle tickets.  See her 
about getting these tickets 
to sell and support this 
activity.  You can win 
money and support the 
Fun Monday activities and 
the wonderful charities 
that will benefit from your 
hard work.  They need our 
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support.  So let’s get busy.  
We have had a lot of sick-
ness and health problems to 
some of our members.  We 
all hope they are feeling bet-
ter and we want to let them 
know that we are all think-
ing about them.  So take a 
minute to call and let them 
know that we care for them 
and we are thinking of them.  
See you at the Area Shag 
Club Party Luau!  

 

Ronnie Gregory 

Email: Windmill@triad.rr.com  

SHAG RAG 

Special points of interest: 

• Meet Area Shag Club Party 
June 14th 

• W-S 50’s/60’s Night June 28 

• ACSC Summer Workshop July 
11-13 

• Bingo July 12 



Balance as of 4/18/03  $8,020.44 
   

Deposits   

Memberships  195.00  
SOS/Parade($20 Donation) Karl Hansen 110.00  
SOS/Parade(check for 1st Place) 300.00  
Tacky Night (50/50) 81.00  
Bingo Night (5/10/03) 64.00  
Interest Earned 0.90  

Total Deposits   $750.90 
Balance  $8,771.34 

Expenses   
DJs 300.00  
Postage   
SOS/Parade 1,039.51  
Easter Family 150.35  
Beach Lawn Buddy Contents 152.66  
Secretary of State 5.00  
Website - monthly Hosting (May) 4.95   

Total Expenses  $1,652.47 
   

Balance as of 5/16/03  $7,118.87 

  Projected Expenses 
Stamps for the year - Approx.  $629.00 

DJs for the remainder of the year  $3,500.00 

Printing Expense - Approx.  $303.00 

Misc. Expense  $800.00 

Total Expected Expenses Approx. $5,232.00 

Attendees of the BSC Meeting  on May 16, 2003 
Bishop, Sheila Jordan, Larry 

Bonkowski, Fran Justice, Lynda 

Boone, Don Lindley, Charles  
Boone, Karen Little, James  

Bradsher, Colon Long, Norma A.  

Bradsher, Kent Long, Warren J 

Caldwell, Kimberley Maness, Trish 
Canada, Beth McHone, Steve 

Canada, Eddie Morrison, Chris  
Childress, Peggy Smith, Brenda 

Childress, Roy Smith, Judy 
Dodson, Ellen Stearns, Stephen 

Dowd, H. C. "Butch" Swain, Gerri 

Greeson, Kathy Turner, Evelyn 
Gregory, Mary Upchurch, Chuck 

Gregory, Ronnie Upchurch, Denise 
Hansen, Carl Walker, Hugh 

Hansen, Peg Walker, Sheila 
Hunt, Judy Wall, Debbie 

Jordan, Gail Whaley, Dotty 

Wilson, Nita Wilkerson, Ron 

Treasurer Report 
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Current BSC Current BSC   

MembershipMembership  

235!!!235!!!  
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May Business Meeting Minutes 

Members 235 

Treasurers report $7,118.87 

 

The shag club’s first place trophy for best shag theme was on display at the meeting.  Thanks to Zane, Butch, Judy, Trish, Mary, Ronnie, 
Sheila, Hugh, Kim, Keith, Carol Oliver, Colin, Sheila, Earlene and Mike for their tireless efforts.  No club funds were used for the float, 
which had a net profit of $169. 

 

The incorporation certificate for the Burlington Shag club has been renewed for 2003 and the club is compliant with all regulations. 

 

Steve McHone, Ron and Mary Gregory attended the award ceremony to accept the Burlington Shag Clubs plaque for the Piedmont Out-
standing.  Many thanks to Steve for all his hard work. 

 

Samples of various shirts were available along with an order form.  Anyone wanting to order shirts, please contact Mary Gregory. 

 

To date, 17 teams are signed up to play in the club tournament.  Members were reminded to please bring a dessert. 

 

Bogey’s has agreed to host the next bingo night on July 12th. 

 

The June 14th Meet the Area Shag party will have a Hawaiian theme. A Lawn Buddy valued at over $1100 will be raffled off that night. 
Raffle tickets at $5 each are available from Nita Wilson. 

 

Beth Canada will chair a committee to review the by-laws regarding the quorum needed to make decisions.  Being decided is the num-
ber of members needed at a meeting to make a quorum based on the total membership of the club. 

 

Denise will chair an SOS Fun Monday committee.  The committee is charged with deciding what will be sold at our booth. This year the 
cost for the booth rental will be $150. 

 

The most Fun Monday raffle tickets sold by any club has been 249.  Ronnie has challenged our club to sell more 249.  Tickets are $10 
each and all those wanting tickets to sell, please call Ronnie.  How many tickets can you sell? 

 

Anyone interested in riding a bus to Winston Salem June 28th, please contact Denise Upchuck. 

 

The shag club will have a benefit yard sale for our Christmas Cheer families on Sat. Sept. 27.  Any and all donations would be gratefully 
accepted.  Please call Peg Hansen or Mary Gregory if you have any donations. 

 

Due to the additional cost each month to move the monthly meetings from Master’s to another room in the hotel the idea was decided 
that it would not be possible at this time. 

 

Upcoming dates: 

           Meet the Area Party    June 14th 

           Bingo                                                July 12 

           Winston Salem 50/60’s night           June 28 

           ACSC Summer Workshop            July 11 thru July 13 

           Yard Sale            Sept 27 
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This proposal will be discussed at a future regular business meeting of the Burlington 
Shag Club. 

Proposed Bylaw Changes 

by Dotty Whaley  

    

Under:   

    

VIII. Committees  

    

Change: A.1.a. to: Chairperson to be appointed by the current President. 

   Tenure shall not exceed the term of the current President. 

   The committee, Chairperson or any committee member 

   can be removed by the current President. 

    

Change: A.1.b to: Is staffed by club members on a volunteer basis. When 

   more members volunteer than required, a drawing of  

   names, from the list of volunteers, shall take place. 

    

Ditto: A.2.a. and b.  

  A.3.a. and b.  

  A.4.a and b. 

  A.5.a and b. 

    

This is how they currently read: 
  a) Is staffed by club members on a volunteer basis. 
  b) Elects a chairperson and/or co-chairperson from the group. 

    

Change: A.6.a. to: Chairperson to be appointed by the current President. 

   Tenure shall not exceed the term of the current President. 

   The committee, Chairperson or any committee member 

   can be removed by the current President. 

    

  A.6.b. to: Is staffed by club members (4 required) on a volunteer 

   basis and it's officers.  When more members volunteer 

   than required, a drawing of names, from the list of 

   volunteers, shall take place.  

    

Item A. 6. Hall of Fame Committee currently reads: 
  a) Shall consist of 5 volunteers from current BSC members and it's officers. 
  b) Shall elect a chairperson and/or co-chairperson from the 5 volunteers. 
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        “Steppin Out”“Steppin Out”  

             To Meet The Area Shag Club   To Meet The Area Shag Club   

  

A group of eight from the Burlington Shag Club ventured north to a place called Eden.  There was a party going on and they were look-
ing for a good time!!!  Reaching their destination, they entered the room to find pivots, belly rolls, and boogie walks.  Just their kind of 
place. 

The people were very sociable and welcomed them with handshakes and smiles and some even received hugs.  Tommy “The Real DJ” 
Amburn and Bobby “The Southern Gentleman” Snyder kept the large black and white dance floor busy with all the favorite tunes. 

Not only were liquid refreshments available, but also three large tables of all types of hot foods, chips and dips, and even sweets.  It was 
unbelievable.  

After an evening of good food, good music and lets not forget good dancing and even an invitation to attend Eden’s Wednesday night 
shag party, they traveled back to Burlington with a skip in their step, a smile on their face and a song in their heart. 

Steppin Out Shag Club of Eden thanks for a great time!!!!! 

 

Those attending from Burlington Shag Club: 

 Ronnie and Mary Gregory Hugh and Sheila Walker 

 Kim Caldwell   Debbie Wall 

 Zane Gibbs   Ron Wilkerson 

 

        Sheila L. Walker 

        May 17, 2003  

Congratulations to Susan and Kevin Harrell!  They won the Smoothies Contest at SOS in N. Myrtle 
Beach.  Susan and Kevin are long term members of the Burlington Shag Club and both are excellent 
dancers.  

   

Congratulations to Gloria Spencer and Wayne Thompson! Now Mr. & Mrs. Thompson.  They were 
married on SOS weekend. 

 

 

"Congratulations and a BIG Thank You" to Ernie Koury.  He won the 50/50 on Business Meeting Night 
5/16/03 and he donated $40.00 back to the Burlington Shag Club.  Thanks Ernie!  

Congratulations & Thanks 

Articles 
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JuneJune  JulyJuly     
2    Connie Sharpe 1   Charles Lindley 18 Bob Maccia 

4    Vickie Lewis 3   Debbie Wall 19 Janice McSherry 
6    David Robertson 4   Eddie Canada 21 Peggy Childress 

6    Glenda White 7   Mike Loy 22 Gwen York 
13  Jack Fields 9   Lynn Hooper 22 Joe Hooper 
14  Myra Quinn 10 Bill Inge 23 Mary Cantu 

23  Tripp Turner 12 Harold Caldwell 24 Earlene Hayes 
24  Debby Shelley 14 Rickey Sharpe 25 Chrystal Whaley-Johnston 

24  Mike York 14  Rick Turner 26 Dennis Johnson 
26  Penny Simmons 14 Teresa Glode 26 Jackie Nelson 
29  Dennis Melton 15 Sharon Russ 27 Jim Holder 
 16 Karen Boone 28 Gene Swift 

 17 Sharon Fogleman 31 George Lewis 

Birthdays & Miscellaneous Events 
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Flyers 

ACSC Summer Workshop  --  July 11-12, 2003 

 

In sunny Greenville, South Carolina at the Hyatt Regency Hotel 

220 North Main Street 

  

For a reservation call 1-800-233-1234 

  

Call Ronnie Gregory 585-1118 for more details 



 

For More Information Contact Nita Wilson (336) 437-8676 
Or Ronnie Gregory (336) 585-1118 or Email us at windmill@triad.rr.com 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Saturday, June 14, 2003 
$5 Per Person 

8:00 P.M. to 1:00 A.M. 
“CASH BAR” 
HORS D OUVRES 

Ramada Inn 
   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Accommodations: 
 I85/I40 - Exit 143 

$49 per night 
(336) 227-5541 

 
Ask for Shag Club 

Special Rate. 

Beach Lawn 
Buddy Raffle 
$5.00 per ticket 

 
50/50 

Drawing 
 

DJ 
“FAST” Eddie 

Former morning show 
co-host of Beach 106.5 

WRDX…FM… 
Salisbury, NC 



Burlington Shag Club’s 

“Fun Golf Tournament”   

May 24, 2003May 24, 2003   

 

What a Great Day!  We dodged all the rain and got the golf tournament in on Saturday.  The Course was wet, but all 108 players still 
had a wonderful time.  There was plenty of help from the club.  Evelyn and Jonnie registered all the players.  Nita sold $550.00 for the 

50/50.  Peg gave out beverage tickets.  Carol, Denise, Peg and Nita drove the beverage carts.  Carl, Ashley, Shirley and Dan Frost 
helped keep the beverage carts supplied.  I would like to give a BIG THANKS to Sherry Stanley and her staff from Bogeys.  The hambur-

burgers and hot dogs were great along with all the fixins.  Special thanks to everyone who brought a desert, Boy were they good!!!  
Thanks to Rick Turner for donating the cokes and water.  We had a few gifts donated to us for prizes.  Steven Stearns (Stearns Fords) 

gave us 6 oil changes and Steve Hicks (Burlington Lincoln Mercury) gave us 2 mugs and 2 golf visors. 

 

Now, down to the results of the tournament.  Longest drive was won by Casey Roberts and Mary Wiseman.  Closest to Pins were won 
by Coy Justice, Mary Wiseman, Sherry Stanley (2), Freddie Moore, Steph Green, Mark Sharpe, Steve Pettigrew and Becky Brickhouse.  

Great shots by all our winners.  George Smith won the 50/50 ($275.00). 

 
The winner in theThe winner in the  flights were: 

 

Congratulations to ALL the Winners!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I would like to thank everyone for their help and support of the golf tournament.  I hope everyone had a wonderful time and we will 
see you in October for the “Special Olympics” Tournament. 

 

Thank you, 

  

Steve McHone 

P.S. Thanks Chuck and Steve for your help with the tournament. 

11 stst  Flight  ( Flight  (--20) 1st20) 1st 22ndnd  Flight ( Flight (--13) 113) 1 stst 33 rdrd . Flight (. Flight (--10) 1st10) 1st 

Rudy Brown Davey Sawyer Smitty Smith 
Tommy Faucette Boyce Albright George Smith 

Barry Teague Robert McKinney Ben Bristow 

Lee Boggs Bobby McKinney Mike Moore 
   

(( --17) 217) 2ndnd (( --12) 212) 2ndnd (( --9) 29) 2ndnd 
Coy Justice J. B. Vance Randy Miller 

Ed Carroll Shine Oliver David Brown 
Tim Apple Steve Hicks Michael Brown 
Kevin Kirkpatrick Craig Cathy Ken Berry 
   

(( --16) 316) 3 rdrd (( --11) 311) 3 rdrd (( --8) 38) 3 rdrd 
Luther Crisp Kent Wood John Mitchell 

Freddie Moore Allan Wood Jeff Gilliam 

Ruban Moore Jimmy Young Ron White 

Paul Cyndis Tommy Cathy Rex Shape 
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Articles 



Editor’s Corner… 

We look forward to another great month in the Bur-
lington Shag Club.  Please keep supporting your club 
and other area clubs in the events planned ahead.  
We also look forward to seeing all of the members at 
the Burlington Area Shag club on the 14th.  Don’t 
forget to wear your “LUAU” attire. 

All articles and information for the July newsletter 
need to be submitted by June 23rd to the email listed 
below. 

Thanks, 

Clint & Angie Sharpe 

casharpe@netpath.net 

 

Business Meeting & Business Meeting & 
Birthday NightBirthday Night   

June 20thJune 20th  

 

DJ Gerry “StrawHat” Holland 
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  If you are interested in riding a bus 
to the Winston-Salem 50s/60s party 
on the 28th of June, please contact 
Ronnie Gregory at 585-1118 or at 
Windmill@triad.rr.com 



June 6, 2003June 6, 2003  
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's Bar & Grill, Ramada Inn    
DJ DJ -- Rockin' Ron Russ Rockin' Ron Russ 
 
June 13, 2003June 13, 2003  
Burlington Shag Club "Pre-Party for the BSC Area Shag Party" at Master's Bar & Grill, Ramada Inn   DJ DJ -- Doogie Padrick Doogie Padrick 
 
June 14, 2003June 14, 2003 
Burlington Meet The Area Shag Club Party (Ramada Inn) 
HH  AA  WW  AA  II   II  AA  NN      LL  UU  AA  UU    THEMETHEME   (Come dressed Hawaiian Style!) 8PM - 1AM;  
DJ "FAST" Eddie Thompson DJ "FAST" Eddie Thompson - former morning show co-host of Beach 106.5 WRDX...FM...Salisbury, NC 
 
June 20, 2003June 20, 2003  
BSC Monthly Business Meeting & Birthday Night at Masters Lounge   DJ DJ --Gerry "StrawHat" HollandGerry "StrawHat" Holland 
 
June 21 & 22, 2003June 21 & 22, 2003  
1st. Annual 3-thirty-3 Shag Contest....Saturday Night will be Amateur and Novice. Sunday will be a mixed doubles with Holiday Band closing 
out the afternoon. It will be fun and big prize money. (Amateur Prize Money - $400, $300, and $200) (Novice Prize Money - $500, $400, and 
$300) Sunday Mixed Doubles Prize Money - $100, $75, and $50) -- DJs - Roy Childress, Mike Lewis and Ron Russ  
 
June 27, 2003June 27, 2003  
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's Bar & Grill, Ramada Inn   DJ DJ --  Tommy Amburn Tommy Amburn 
 
June 28, 2003June 28, 2003  
The Winston-Salem Shag Club Presents their Annual 50's/60's Reunion Party - dress up in your favorite 50's or 60's attire at the old Clemmons 
Gym from 6:00-11:30 PM. (located on Stadium Dr. in Clemmons, NC near Old Highway 158, across from Clemmons Baptist Church); DJ Ed 
Timberlake, Hot Dogs and setups will be provided along with "special, special" entertainment B.Y.O.B.; Admission: Members - $5.00 (WSSC 
members please bring covered dish) Nonmembers - $5.00; For more information Contact: Frank Transou - Cell-462-3710 or Home -998-4012. 

Special Events & DJ list 

The Burlington Shag Club is a non-profit social club dedicated to the 

preservation of the shag dance and beach music.  Known for its hospital-

ity and great parties, Burlington club members strive to promote shag 

dancing, beach music and fun.  But, the club is not only about shag danc-

ing and having fun it's also about helping those in need.  Each year the 

Burlington Shag Club holds fund raisers for the benefit of Meals on 

Wheels and the Special Olympics.  Both of these events are highly suc-

cessful because of the hard work and dedication of all our club members.  

Burlington Shag Club 
P. O. Box 1174 
Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
Address Correction Requested  

Shag Rag June 2003 
www.BurlingtonShagClub.com 

Burlington Shag Club Newsletter  
Incorporated 1985 


